
June 3, 2025 

TO:  TWTPO Technical Committee (TC) 
FROM:  Tom Devlin, City of Durham 
SUBJECT: Flexing FHWA Funds (BGDA/TAP/CRPDA) to FTA (5307) Funds 

The City of Durham Transportation Department is pursuing the flexing of FHWA funds to FTA 
(5307) funds.  The City requests that the TC recommend that the TPO board approve this 
request at their June 17, 2025 meeting.  Upon approval, this request will be forwarded to 
NCDOT/TPD/IMD for NCDOT Board of Transportation approval. 

The City’s one project, phases, and funding amounts are reflected in the table below: 

Type STIP # Project Description Fiscal Year Phase Fed $ Local $ 
CRPDA TL-0065 Purchase Battery 

Electric Buses 
2025 Capital $863,000 $319,370 

CRPDA TL-0065 Purchase Battery 
Electric Buses 

2026 Capital $863,000 $319,370 

BGDA TL-0065 Purchase Battery 
Electric Buses 

2027 Capital $863,000 $319,370 


